STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES APRIL 7, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron
Profaizer.

David Kent dropped off a Report of Cut for Dan Wardell 24-437-03 T.
April 10* ZBA meeting at 7:00 P.M.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bils.

Brain Kwoeder to open an auto repair shop at 436 Rt 12 A. A variance through the zoning board
would be needed. Referred to the website for applications. Jay

Correction to minutes 3/31/2025 to Leslie Johnson not Carol Lothrop.

Meg Welnak spoke with the selectmen about Mark Gross possibly reverting the lot line
adjustment recently recorded. Would be referred to the Planning Board. Jay Croteau will
respond by email.

Ron Profaizer attended the Do and Don’t for NHMA.

Website to include agenda page. Updated for new selectboard. Posted healthcare screening at
the fire station on April 12, 2025 10- 2 P.M.

Ron Profaizer spoke with Roger Wilbur about the condition of the Farm Rd. General discussion
of planning for the road. Suggestion of contacting SUR for a price for matting and gravel for
part of the road for next year.

John Davis and Leslie Johnson have accepted the positions on the Conservation Committee.
Jay Croteau will purchase a Microsoft subscription for the Town Clark.
Ron Profaizer will set the printer scanner function for the office.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion.
The selectmen accepted the minutes.

The selectmen referred the 911 emergency address from Jason Anyan to Jason Contrady and
Bruce Smith Emergency Management.

The building permit for Welnak/Gross is still under review. Tabled.



Matt Goodwin received building permit #1692 completed. Jay Croteau emailed to resident.

The selectmen signed the New England Power detailed asset report for transmission assest .
Copy of letter sent to Avitar.

Jay Croteau will respond to the question of variance for Septic Pro Gibbons/ Kwedor.
Approved veteran’s credit for resident.

The selectmen agreed to sign registration for John Davis to attend the spring conference for
NH Health Officers.

FCC license forwarded to the Fire Department.
Resubmit the MS 123 with update4s to town clerk .

Steve Goldsmith will follow up with Stebbins for painting the townhall. Outside quoted at
$6000.00 Inside work quoted at $1500.00.

Ron Profaizer will follow up with annual municipal information. Update town audit
information.

211 and NH OPD assigned to Bruce Smith emergency management.

Stev Goldsmith will contaqct Bryan Russell about the Project Solar building permit.
Steve Goldsmith will contact Inkberry about a townhall sign.

Jay Croteau will contact Jeff Cushing about the driveway question.

Ron Profaizer went over the goals and projects for 2025.

Clarification of Budget and Auditing

Water sample from townhall to be submitted to State for bacteria.

Discussed the radar sign for purchase. Reviewed available information for metal or plastic, solar
and portable.

Druwin Clarck is pursuing quote for Old Walpole paving. Discussion of culvert at the S curve. No
decision.

The new loader is on order. Scheduled for July delivery.
Dog Registration by April 30t%, 2025. Fines to be issued beginning May 1, 2025.

Request to deliver goods from Brown denied/ road still posted.



Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.



